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15th Dec 2020 

Dear Review Team, 
 
I am writing to you about the impossible requirements on myself, my business and my employees 
under Part 6 of the draft Design and Building Practitioners Regulation 2020. I support the submission 
made by Consult Australia and make the following submission on behalf of my business. 
 
There is much of the practical application of the reforms that remains unclear to me as a business 
owner – including what designs will be considered ‘regulated designs’ and the cost impact of the 
scheme noting that my employees appear to need to be registered multiple times (both as design 
practitioners and as professional engineers). However, it is Part 6 of the Regulation which is of the 
greatest concern to my business (and will have a significant impact on many businesses in NSW – not 
just consulting businesses – because it relates to PI insurance). 
 
Under Part 6 of the Regulation each registered practitioner I employ: 

• must ensure that all their design work is indemnified under a PI insurance policy 
• needs to determine that the PI policy provides for an adequate level of indemnity for the 

liability that could be incurred by them in the course of their work 
• must keep written records for 5 years that specify how they determined that the policy 

provides adequate cover 
• will be subject to a penalty of $1,500 (or $5,000 if a corporation) if they hold out they are 

adequately insured and they are not. 
 
My employees will not be able to comply with these requirements because: 

• The insurance policy is a commercial in-confidence document between the business and the 
insurer. My employees have no say in the insurance products the business acquires and very 
few individuals within my business see the policy. The full terms & conditions are not and 
cannot be shared with my employees – therefore their determination of adequate coverage 
will need to be based on advice I provide. 

• The process of determining adequate coverage would need to occur each time a new project is 
undertaken, not only once a year when the PI policy is renewed. This is because our services 
are provided under contract – liabilities change contract to contract. 

• I cannot ever be satisfied that a PI policy covers all liabilities: 
o as the market hardens more exclusions are added by insurers, including excluding 

statutory obligations 
o it is almost impossible in the current contracting environment in Australia to get a 

contract that is 100% covered by insurance 
o the model contract clauses released by the Office of the Building Commissioner are 

unlikely to be covered by insurance 
o in NSW, contracting out of proportionate liability is permitted, and my business is often 

asked to do so 
o the duty of care within the Act is retrospective, that combined with the lack of 

proportionate liability makes it difficult to determine the potential liability. 
 
My business is a customer of the insurance company, and no customer can guarantee what a 
commercial supplier will offer over time. We strive to uphold the highest professional standards as 
expected by our communities and our clients. Despite the care and professionalism with which we 
operate we are facing significant challenges regarding the availability and affordability of PI 
insurance. PI insurance premiums are amongst our largest business expense and year on year 






